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Principles of consultation (section 82)
Legislative context

Section 82 sets out principles of consultation.  Any consultation that a council undertakes must be in accordance with these principles.  (This is subject to subsections (3) to (5), which enable councils to exercise discretion, while having regard to certain matters.)
What’s changed?

One of the principles of consultation – in section 82(1)(f) – has been amended.  It now specifies that persons who present views should have access to a clear record or description of relevant decisions made by the local authority, and explanatory material relating to those decisions, including reports that were considered before the decisions were made.

This replaces the previous requirement to provide each person with information concerning both the relevant decisions and the reasons for those decisions.

Why? (What’s the intent of this change?)

There appeared to be a range of interpretations of the previous statement of this principle across councils – with some spending a lot of time and resource responding to every issue raised by each submitter, and trying to explain the reasons for all relevant decisions.  

This change is intended to make it less onerous for councils to address this principle, while still ensuring that people who provide their views can find out about relevant decisions. 

What does this mean in practice?

Councils need to ensure anyone who presents their views during a consultation exercise has access to a record or description of relevant decisions.  Explanatory material relating to the decisions should also be available.  (This would be the ‘official’ reason for, or explanation of, the decisions, rather than detailed information about the rationale for each decision or the reasons of individual elected members.)

Councils will need to ensure there is access to relevant reports considered before the decisions were made.  Reports are already required to be made available (under LGOIMA) in advance of council meetings, and the new provision helps to ensure there is on-going access to this information.  Ideally, the reports would be made available in formats other than the minimum required by LGOIMA (e.g. online access as well as availability at council offices). 

The emphasis is on people being able to access information, rather than them being provided with information.  This could involve pointing to information about relevant decisions on the council’s website, for example.
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